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      March 7, 2018 
 
Brian Standing  
Senior Planner  
Dane County Planning & Development  
Room 116, 210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd. 
Madison, WI 53703 
 
Dear Mr. Standing, 
 
It has come to the Town’s attention that there are proposed zoning changes to small 
businesses regarding the number of non-family employees allowed.  Currently only 
one non-family employee may be retained by a small business.  The Town feels that 
the proposed increase of that number to four would cause conflict with the 
neighbors of this business. 
 
We are opposed to the increase of allowable numbers of non-family employees for 
small businesses to four. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 

 
 

Ruth Hansen, Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cc: Roger Lane 


